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“
In a Gentle way, 
you can Shake 
the World”

.... Mahatma Gandhi

Dear Professional Colleagues,

I express my heartfelt thanks to the President and the 
Council for giving me this great opportunity to serve 
the Institute as the Vice President of the Institute. As 
a member of the Council, it is my great pleasure and 
privilege to serve the Institute, its stakeholders and to 
take the profession to greater heights. 

I am happy to share with you that for the last three months, the 
Institute has experienced a growth of 30% on an average from the 
previous year in student admissions. We have already started with 
the Campus Placement activity giving a thrust to the recruitment 
drive of our professional students who are waiting to be placed in 
the Corporate World. Some of the companies of repute that have 
come to select our achievers are ITC, TATA Motors, L&T, Vedanta, 
MECON Limited, Capgemini etc.

It is nice to share with you that the Institute has 
been holding several programs for the benefit of the 
members, wherein experts from the Industries are 
invited for face to face interaction with the participants. 
These help to provide industry exposure to the 
participating members and facilitate them resolve their 
industry related queries. Apart from the publication of 
the regular Management Accountant journal, a number 
of e-journals, like the ‘CMAs’ Industry Bulletin’, the 
‘Tax Bulletin’ etc. are being circulated every month to 
individual members for reading purpose and knowledge 
sharing. 

I am glad to share with you that I, along with the 
President and other Council Members, participated in 
ICoAS Day and congratulated Smt. Aruna Sethi, Chief 
Adviser (Cost), Department of Expenditure, Ministry 
of Finance, GoI and other ICoAS officials at ICoAS 
Foundation Day Celebrations at New Delhi.

We had also extended greetings to Shri Injeti 
Srinivas, IAS, Secretary to the Government of India, 
Smt. Anjali Bhawara, IAS, Additional Secretary to 
the Government of India and Shri K.V.R. Murty, 
Joint Secretary to Government of India, Ministry of 
Corporate Affairs. We also had detailed discussions on 
RERA with Shri Hardeep Singh Puri, Hon’ble Union 
Minister of State (IC) for Ministry of Housing & Urban 
Affairs on 16th September 2019.

I wish the Members, Students, Employees and their 
Family members on the festivals of Durga Puja, Laxmi 
Puja, Dipawali and wish everyone Health, Happiness 
and Prosperity. 

CMA Biswarup Basu
October 2, 2019
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